Kansas City, Mo. Dec. 21, 1944

DEAr Perk:

I hope you get a chance to read the lead editorial in the December 23 Saturday Evening Post, and to meditate upon our fine Phog Allen story that you tried so insistently to kiss off a few weeks ago.

Sincerely,

Ward Colwell.

cc--LHP JD'A EJJ WCH JW

Mr. Glen Perkins United Press New York, N. Y.

BLIND COPY TO FCA:

DEAT Phog:

While not long, I think the above note will serve a good purpose in that, among others, the carbon copies are addressed to Leó Petersen. UP sports editor, and Earl J. Johnson, UP vice president and general news manager. At least, it will focus momentary, and I hope permanent, attention upon our mutual friend, Mr. Perkins. Thanks again for your fine cooperation with Sam and myself in general and for your understanding in this particular situation. Best wishes for the Holidays.

Cordially, Ward Colwell. Mr. Jack Carberry, Sports Editor, The Denver Post, Denver, Colorado.

Dear Jack:

After reading your box, "Major Griffith Scored Allen", by Hugh Fullerton, Jr., dated December 9, I wrote Mr. Fullerton a short epistle.

You will notice that I have said that I wanted no quoting from the letter. I prefer that you not use any of my letter as quoted, but you can use the general information, if you wish. I do not want to be credited with it because I would not want to embarrass Mr. Quigley, our Athletic Director, who should be spokesman for Kansas athletics.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH Enc. George "Pat" F. Crowell, Mgr. Crowell Lumber Company Attica, Kansas

Dear Pats

Received your letter expressing appreciation for the Rebounds. We will be gladtte add your name to the mailing list. We are enclosing two copies of Rebounds #17. You may send one copy on to your son, and If you will send us his address, we will be glad to put his name on our regular list and send his copy direct to him.

Thank you for your offer of help. It is nice to have someone so willing in case we should need you.

Yours sincerely,

Director of RhykkhdadsEducation Varsity Basketball Coach

TOA: MEH

Crowell Lumber Company

GEO. F. CROWELL, Manager

LUMBER, COAL AND BUILDING MATERIAL

Mr Forrest & allen Karrene

Dear Phoq fruit recently I read one of your Rebounds and sent it on to my son Word and he asked to have me get my name on zour mailing list, so I could send it air mail to him.

At present he is on Luyon a captain in searchlights of Cevili Aircraft, has been overseas sixteen mouths.

The Rebounds are just what The boys like and if I can help in any way let me hear from zon. zones Lucly "Pat" Enouvee Mr. H. V. Chase, Manager, Hercules Powder Company, Sunflower Ordnance Works, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Chase:

Thank you so much for your kind invitation to be present at the celebration accompanying the presentation of the Army-Navy Production Award on Friday, October 6th.

I regret that I will not be in town as I have been asked by Mr. Quigley, the Athletic Director, to represent the University at a celebration on Thursday evening at Tulsa, Oklahoma. The Tulsa football team and their friends will meet at a dinner celebration in anticipation of the Kansas-Tulsa game at Tulsa on Saturday, October 7th.

I do thank you, however, for the invitation, and wish to congratulate you and your splendid company on the wonderful record that you have made in war production.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

Mr. Forrest B. Cox,
Basketball Coach,
University of Colorado,
Boulder, Colorado.

Dear Frosty:

I have just received a letter from George Edwards stating that you had written him saying that Colorado is resuming varsity basketball this winter and that you were perhaps interested in coming in to make a foursome with Missouri, Kansas State and Kansas. This is for December 22 and 23 in Kansas City.

I had written to Ev Shelton regarding the 15th of December. We are planning on a foursome for the 15th and 16th. If you are interested in the 22nd and 23rd I will be very happy to hear from you.

The arrangements that we have had in Kansas City heretofore are that a certain amount for expenses for each of the teams rated on railroad travel is permitted, and after the hall rental, officials' fees and other expenses are taken out, the cut is four ways, of course, if four teams are participating. There is no expense money for promotional work, so each team gets what they draw at the gate. But of course no one guarantees expenses to anyone. They all take their chances, but Kansas City has always proven a fine drawing card and I am sure this year will be no exception.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS LAWRENCE COMMUNITY CHEST

13 September 1944

Lisle Eby, President, presiding with the following members of the Board present:

A. W. Berger W. T. Allen Wealthy Babcock

TIONING TO HEAD IN

to a man Lite

Mrs. Deal Six Pearl Carpenter A. E. Woestemeyer George Hedrick

Rev. Theo A. Aszman E. J. Coy George Lowman

Mr. Eby called the meeting to order; the minutes were read, and there being no objections thereto, they were approved as read.

Mr. Woestemeyer moved, seconded by Mrs. Deal Six that the Audit Report prepared by George M. Clem, dated June 9, 1944, be approved, and that the question of considering cancelled the old outstanding checks totaling \$6.75 be left up to the Finance Committee and that whatever action they take on it be accepted by the Board. This motion carried unanimously.

President Eby next presented for the consideration and discussion of the Board, the Minutes of the Budget Committee dated 7 September 1944, copy of which is attached and made a part hereof the same as tho copied herein in full.

Rev. Aszman suggested that in listing the allotments for approval some distinction should be made between the Community Service League and the regular Community Chest payments. Mr. Woestemeyer suggested that an asterisk be placed by any allotments made the Community Service League and a note to the effect that this allotment was made from funds furnished by the National War Fund and not from the Community Chest funds. There was general agreement on this suggestion.

After a general discussion of all items covered in the Budget Committee's Minutes, Rev. Aszman moved to accept the report in toto of the Budget Committee. This motion was seconded by Miss Carpenter and carried unanimously.

Mr. Lowman moved that the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Community Chest and the Chairman of the Budget Committee and any other Board Members they may desire, act as a committee to contact the proper taxing agent to have included in their budget the \$1200.00 needed by the Lawrence Recreational Council. This motion was seconded by Mrs. Six and carried unanimously.

President Eby, reporting on the question of auditing the books of member agencies, stated that a Committee consisting of Ruben Fox, Warren Decker and George Clem had been appointed with the understanding that Mr. Clem was to do any work that was necessary and that he was to be paid for it.

Mr. J. H. Parsons, Chairman of the Lawrence Community Chest War Fund Drive, attended the meeting as a guest of the Board and gave a brief report on the organization of the campaign to date.

Mrs. Six, seconded by Miss Carpenter, moved to adjourn - carried.

MINUTES OF THE BUDGET COMMITTEE OF THE COMMUNITY CHEST - 9-7-44

Chamber of Commerce

7:30 P.M.

Mr. Ruben Fox, Chairman, presiding with the following members present:

Henry Brinkman Prof. J. O. Jones
Warren Decker F. C. Whipple
George Hedrick

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Fox and the first order of business being a letter from A. E. Woestemeyer of the Community Service League requesting the allocation of \$200.00, same being the balance of the \$3000.00 retained for their use from the National War Fund. It was requested that this \$200.00 be allocated \$100.00 for October and \$100.00 for November. On motion by Mr. Decker, seconded by Mr. Whipple, it was voted to recommend approval of this allocation to the Board of Directors.

The next order of business was the October and November allotments as follows:

	October	November
Boy Scouts	\$125.00	None
Girl Scouts	58.37	None
Y.M.C.A.	79.24	None
Y.W.C.A.	75.00	None
Salvation Army	225.00	None
Social Service League	58.37	None
Community Service League	250,00	250.00
TOTALS	\$870.98	\$250.00

On motion of Mr. Whipple, seconded by Mr. Brinkman, the allotments as listed above were approved for recommendation to the Board.

There being a balance unallocated of \$520.90, on motion of Mr. Whipple, seconded by Mr. Jones, it was voted to recommend the allocation of \$364.63 to the National War Fund and \$156.27 to the Community Chest.

The next order of business being the consideration of the following applications as member agencies of the Community Chest:

Girl Reserves	\$100.00
Hi-Y Club	175.00
Boy Scouts	1500.00
Girl Scouts	700.00
Y.M.C.A	950.00
Social Service League	700.00
4-H Club	300.00
Salvation Army	3000.00
Y.W.C.A	1200.00
Total	\$8625.00

Minutes, Budget Committee, Community Chest, 9-7-44, 7:30 P.M.

After much discussion, especially of the \$300.00 increase over last year of the Y.W.C.A., Dean Jones moved to recommend to the last year of the Y.W.C.A., Dean Jones moved to recommend to the Board that each of the groups listed be alloted the same as last year with the exception of the Salvation Army, and that their 1944-year with the exception of the Salvation Army, and that their 1944-year with the exception of the Salvation Army, and that their last allocation be approved as requested. Mr. Whipple seconded this motion and it carried making the allocations for the coming year as listed below:

Boy Scouts Girl Reserve Hi-Y Club Girl Scouts W.M.C.A Y.W.C.A. Salvation Army Social Service League 4-H Club	175.00 700.00 950.00 900.00 700.00 300.00
4-H Club	\$8325.00

It was further resolved that Mr. Hedrick and Mr. Fox take up with the President of the chest the question of advising the Y.W.C.A. of the refusal of their increase in allotment.

The next question was the \$1200.00 requested by the Lawrence Recreational Council. After discussion, Mr. Whipple moved that the Committee recommend to the Chest that the \$1200.00 be placed in the budget as part of the community activity for this year with the understanding that this committee thinks this activity a proper function of some taxing unit and not a proper activity to be included in the community activity funds, and that other arrangements should be made after this year. This motion was seconded by Dean Jones and carried.

The Committee then next approved the following items in the budget:

Shrinkage \$400.00 Campaign Costs 500.00 Administrative Costs 600.00 Total

On motion by Mr. Whipple, seconded by Mr. Brinkman the \$1500.00 itemized above was approved to be recommended to the Board. It was suggested that campaign costs and administration be combined making a total sum of \$1100.00, and shown as one item on the printed folder.

The next order of business was the disposition of the \$3,873.03 surplus left in the 1943-44 funds. Dean Jones moved that \$2000.00 be placed in the reserve fund and the balance be carried as a credit in computing the 1944-45 funds to be raised. This motion was seconded by Mr. Decker and carried.

Minutes, Budget Committee, Community Chest, 9-7-44, 7:30 P.M.

After discussion it was decided that within 10 days the following named parties, if their pledges are unpaid, be written a letter by the Secretary of the Community Chest requesting payment of their 1943-44 pledges.

Solon G. Ayers, Jackson J. Austin, Lillian B.Bliesner Dessa J. Bush Children's Photo Shop, K. W. Davidson P.A.Dergance J.J.Eddy Real Est. Roy Hegeman Gorrill-Asher & Gorrill, Ray A. Hill, Mildred Kirkham Jayhawk Barber Shop Lawrence Laundry&Clrs.Oscar Learnard Glenn Smiley M.L.Sallee John Taylor Lillian M. Webster

On motion of Mr. Decker, seconded by Dean Jones, it was recommended that \$700.00 be included in the funds to be raised under Community Activity for the Christmas Program.

There being no further business, on motion of Mr. Decker, seconded by Mr. Brinkman, the meeting adjourned.

Mr. Dale H. Carmean, New York Life Insurance Co., New England Bldg., Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Dale:

Thanks for your kindness in mailing me a check for my trip to Topeka. I assure you this exceeded the automobile travel expense, but I thank you for it.

I assure you it was a pleasure to be with you, although I found my difficult day somewhat detracted from my speech. I did not think I did a good job. However, it was a pleasure for me to do anything I could, if possible, to help the war effort.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH



NEW YORK LIFE INSURANCE COMPANY

DALE H. CARMEAN
NEW ENGLAND BUILDING
TOPEKA, KANSAS

PHONE OFFICE 8194 PHONE HOME 25989

September 29, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

First I want to again thank you for your generosity in coming up to Topeka and making the fine talk which you gave to our Employer-Employee dinner.

I asked Wayne McCoy if he had asked you if you would let us remunerate you in some way for this trip and he advised me that he had asked you and that your generosity again came to the front and you told him all you would care to accept would be your expenses. We are enclosing herewith our check in the amount of \$10.00 which we all feel is small in comparison with the good which you did.

With kindest personal regards, I am

Sincerely your friend,

Dale H. Carmean

DHC/s

STREET & SMITH PUBLICATIONS, INC.

122 EAST FORTY-SECOND STREET, NEW YORK 17, N.Y.

June 23, 1944

Mr. Phog Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Coach:

We are preparing our winter issue of TRUE SPORT PICTURE STORIES, and we intend to feature a spread entitled MY FAVORITE PIAY. I am asking the leading coaches throughout the country to submit their pet play with an antidote telling me how and where it won a ball game for the coach involved.

Would you please send me your pet play or play formation and a paragraph or two describing in what game this play was an important factor in determining the final score?

With best personal regards.

Sincerely,

Haskell Cohen

HC:ds

CARL'S Good Clothes and Good Pedple:

Thanks for your very lovely epistle concerning the Rebounds. It always makes a fellow feel happy if someone else appreciates his efforts. This is true regarding your fine communication.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.



LAWRENCE, KANSAS g"Rebounds" and what a Dernier you an sudening the Boyg, her and there, and Low they much Enjoy Daws, His just' Chuell fuel og gom herday With all your outside activities, owner and sicial braides your our works, how your Justing to Glick the Redounds "is to mystary, met goin to pay; to tell it up, for we twow you wief. It wiet pay you try dividends not mel loday but ni ete fulure Eller

Ohyrs; Hins our for Ripley; When you, Ourn, Over and In stepand in a Goep Frame, eteris Jover one halest ui ong group:

Mr. Lee Corder, Principal, Welda Rural High School, Welda, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Corder:

It was very generous of you indeed to write me as you did. It always makes a fellow feel happy if someone else appreciates his efforts.

Dale came in the other day for a chat. He is a fine boy and I am hoping that arrangements can be made so that he will be able to stay with us at least a part of the season.

I see Dean often. He is a grand little fellow. Dale tells me that Bob will be back the first of November.

We will be glad to see the Corders at any time.

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH

WELDA RURAL HIGH SCHOOL

CLASS A

EDUCATION FOR CITIZENSHIP

LEE CORDER, PRINCIPAL

WELDA, KANSAS

September 26, 1944

Dr. F. C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have read your latest Jayhawk Rebound with much interest and feeling. I feel that the splendid work you are doing for all the boys in the service and their loved ones at home merits a special word of praise and encouragement. I think it so magnificent and thoughtful of you to send encouraging words to the boys over there and consoling thoughts to their loved ones at home.

I think it marvelous for these boys and their loved ones to have a person with such capacity for friendship and understanding as you to keep in touch with so many boys and be able in such appropriate manner to offer such fine encouragement and inspiration to them. What a Godsend it would be if we only had a few more such inspirational friends and leaders.

I did not know T. P. Hunter very well but from what I saw of him and what I have heard he must have had qualities that were well above the average. I remember seeing him at church in Lawrence on the Sunday that Pearl Harbor was bombed.

Please accept thanks from me for the fine things you are doing for these boys and for our country in helping to win this war.

With best personal regards for you and the splendid work you are doing, I am

Sincerely yours

Lee Corder

Mr. Dale H. Carmean, Chairman, Community Service and War Fund, Jayhawk Hotel, Topeka, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Carmean:

Honday evening dinner on September 25. I am sending you three mats. You may use what you can, and after you have finished with them please return them to my office.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AII
Eno.

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS LAWRENCE COMMUNITY CHEST

August 23, 1944

Lisle Eby, President, presiding with the following members of the Board present:

George Lowman A. W. Berger Mrs. Deal Six

difficulty of the

M. N. Penny Ruben Fox Mrs. Caryl Dodds A.E.Woestemeyer George Hedrick Lisle Eby

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Eby who stated that the chief reason the meeting was called has to do with that section of the By-Laws which calls for an audit of the accounts of each member agency. Mr. Eby read Section 5 of Article X, Member Agency Agreements, which is as follows: "Each member agency shall have its accounts audited annually by an independent auditing committee appointed by the president of the Chest, and shall file a copy of such audit statement with the Community Chest. The Board may hire a competent accountant, or committee of accountants, to perform the above services.".

After general discussion, Mr. Woestemeyer moved that the Budget Committee of the Community Chest act as an auditing committee to check up on the audits the member agencies has had, and if they had none to see about getting their books audited. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Deal Six.

Mr. Eby called for a discussion of the above motion and Mr. Lowman suggested a substitute motion to the effect that the President, Mr. Eby appoint an auditing committee smaller than the Budget Committee, and that the amount of money, if any, to be spent to comply with this section of the by-laws be left to the discretion of the President. Substitute motion seconded by Mrs. Six. A vote on the substitute motion called by Mr. Eby approved same unanimously.

Mr. Fox moved that we combine the National War Fund drive and the Community Chest. Mr. Penny seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

There being no further business, Mr. Fox moved to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Penny. Carried.

Lt. W. A. Coffin, U.S.S. Taluga, c/o Fleet Postoffice, San Francisco, Calif.

Dear Tonys

I am returning the letter to you which you inadvertently addressed to me.

I was sorry indeed that I did not get to see you when you were here in June. I understand, Tony, how it is when a fellow has so many calls to make and such little time to do it.

Congratulations on your fine record:

Won't you ask Jack Sands' father-in-law for Jack's address, and I will send him a Jayhawk Rebounds. He is not on our mailing list. We are glad to change your address to the one indicated in your letter.

With all good wishes, Iam

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FGA: AH

R.E.

R.T.

R.G.

C

L.G.

L.T.

L.E.

R.H.

B.B.

F.B.

L.H.

Absent mindly I seat you the wrong lefter the other day.

Lt. W. A. Coffin
U.S.S. Taluge, clofpo
San Francisco, Colif.
804.8, 1944

Dear Dr. Allen,

Hove deloyed Writing to you for 50 long that I'm ashamed of my self. The best I can say is that I've had good intentions. I called at your office some time in June, but you Were out, and since I Was Pressed for time I failed to get back. After being overseos for two years I had so many places to call that I just rould n't make all of thom. The twenty-five days leave seemed to Vauish in to thin oir.

Would like to have my address
changed for the Jayhawker Rebounds. It is a very fine Piece
bounds. It is a very fine Piece
of Work. I enjoy every word of
it. Incidently Jack Sand's father
in-Low is serving about out
ship. He is a grand fellow. We
are both in the CRR Dept. I'm
the First Lt. and he is the
Fire Marshall. Jack is Stationed
Jome Where in Florida, Day tone
I believe.

Time is running short so I'll say good bye Wishing you the best of Luck this year.

> Sincerely, Tony Coffin

P.S. Give my regards to Mrs Hulteen and the other members of the staff.

To Whom It May Concern:

I desire to commend for your consideration Dale Corder, of Welda, Kansas, a former student at the University of Kansas during the regular summer trimester. Dale is the son of Superintendent Lee Corder, of Welda, Kansas.

He has had two brothers here at the University, both of whom have been outstanding students and far above average athletes. Dale is a good student, a promising athlete, a fine personality, and an affable young man. He is dependable, he has splendid traits of character, and is responsive.

I am glad to testify to his talents which should make him worthy of your consideration.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH

November 14, 1944 Welda, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have to report for Naval duty at Kansas City, Thursday, November 16, and will be sent to Great Lakes for training that same day.

I would be so pleased if you could and would write me a letter of recommendation and I will stop in at your office and pick it up there around 4:00 or 4:30 P.M. Wednesday.

This isn't giving you much time and you may not get my letter in time to do this for me, but if you can I will appreciate it. I hadn't expected my orders so soon.

If I shouldn't get to see you, here's wishing you the best of success with your basketball team and thanks for all you have done for me.

Sincerely

Dale Corder

Dalle Corder

V. 0.

Mr. F. W. Crawford,
Sports Editor, Associated Press,
Star Building,
Kansas City 8, Missouri.

Dear Mr. Crawford:

Mr. E. C. Quigley, our Athletic Director, has brought to my attention your letter asking about Big Six athletes who have given their lives in World War II.

5. 数据上 多速接收

While you will receive a direct reply from Mr. Quigley, I thought in the meantime you would be interested in the two enclosed Jayhawk Rebounds telling of the deaths of two of our basketball players - Charles Wayne Nees and T. P. Hunter, Jr. You may use any part of these newsletters that you desire. I write this monthly letter to our boys overseas in an effort to do something for our boys who are doing the big job over there.

I am putting your name on our permanent mailing list.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education,

Warsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH
Bno.

Mr. F. W. Crawford,
Sports Editor,
The Associated Press,
Star Building,
Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mr. Crawford:

I am leaving for Wichita this evening, but will give you a hasty reply to your letter of November 12 asking for basketball information.

- 1. I am enclosing a copy of our 1944-45 schedule as it is at the present time.
- 2. The 1943-44 schedule is also enclosed, with scores of the games played.
- 3. We have only one returning regular letterman Charlie Moffett, and he is at present a halfback on the football team. Others returning from last year are Dean Corder, Don Diehl, Louis Goehring, and Kirk Scott. All of these were substitutes, and did not see much action. Scott was restricted by Navy regulations about the first of January.
- 4. The following of last year's lettermen have been transferred to other Navy V-12 units: McSpadden, Barrington, Sherwood, Turner, Frank. Stucker and Malott have entered the armed services. Lindquist (4F) is doing war defense work in Kansas City, and Dick is doing graduate work at K.U.
- 5. I am beginning my 27th consecutive year as basketball coach at the University of Kansas.
- 6. Missouri, with five lettermen, looks like the leader in the Big Sic Conference, with Oklahoma next. Little is known about Iowa State, but they have a big Navy contingent there and they have been up in all their competitive sports. The unknowns are Nebraska, Kansas State and Kansas.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

京清福 李 在 在 李 李 十

THE ASSOCIATED PRESS

STAR BUILDING KANSAS CITY, MO.

Nov. 92, 1944

Dear Sir:

To aid The Associated Press coverage of basketball this season will you please send us the following information:

- 1. Your 1944-45 basketball schedule with exact site of all games.
- 2. Your 1941-42 basketball record with scores of last year's games and your ranking at the end of the season in your conference or league.
- 3. The names of all returning lettermen and a roster of at least the first 10 prospective candidates with height, weight, home towns and year in school (if military trainee, please state).
- 4. The number of last year's lettermen lost. Please list those graduated or dropped out and those who have joined the war effort.
- 5. The name of the coach, the number of years he has coached at your institution and the school from which he was graduated.
- 6. At this early stage (and confidentially) what teams look like the leaders in your conference or league.

With the season not far away, will you please send this information just as quickly as possible?

If at any time I can be of service to you, please let me know.

Sincerely yours,

F. W. Crawford

Sports Editor